
 

 

 
LEICESTER CATHEDRAL – WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

Welcome to the Cathedral 

Sunday 8 July 2018, Trinity 6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

08.00 Eucharist 

10.30 Cathedral Eucharist with Baptism sung by the Boys, Junior Girls,  

Senior Girls and Songmen 

Preacher  Patrick Kelleher (Placement student) 

Mass for Two Choirs and Two Organs  Widor 

And I saw a new heaven  Bainton 

Toccata in F  Widor 

15.00 Evening Prayer 

 

Notices at Cathedral  

Sunday Eucharist 
 

If you wish to have a notice included  

in the 10.30am Sunday Eucharist,  

please speak to the Dean, or if he is 

unavailable, the President, before the 

start of the service. 
 

 

 

The Revd Canon Dr Johannes Arens 

will be in residency 

 

8 July – 15 July 2018 
 
 

The Canon in Residence can be  

contacted on  07399 523330 
 

CHALK 
We ask that children who regularly attend are 

brought by their parents/carer just before the 

start of the 10.30 service. There will be an 

extra opportunity for visiting children to join 

them early in the service when the Celebrant 

indicates. There is a play/books area for 

supervised small children in the Old Song 

School too.  The children will return to their 

parents/carers either before or after the 

Eucharistic prayer. For those who do not wish 

to attend CHALK a supply of books, crayons 

and soft toys are available from the 

sidespeople. Please return these at the end of 

the service. For any further assistance, please 

ask members of the Welcome Team. 

 

@LeicesterCathedral 

@LeicsCathedral 

@leicester_cathedral 
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Please keep in your prayers all the people and events mentioned in this notice sheet.  

We pray for all the members of the Cathedral Community who cannot be with us 

today, including all those who will share in this Eucharist by home communion. 

 

We pray for all those who have a heavy burden to bear at this time, especially for: 

 

Francis            Haydn     Family and friends of Margaret Dono 

Family and Friends of Philip Carver 

 

Please continue to keep the following, who have asked for long term prayer support, 

in your prayers  

 

Mads Morgan Kate Clarke Liza and Joe Deeping   

Bill Lee  Sarah Dobson      David and Mary Barnard       Ruby Adams       

 

RIP 
We remember those who have died recently, including Margaret Dono, Philip 

Carver,  Please remember those whose anniversary is at this time.    

 

If you have a person you would like to be prayed for by name, please contact Diana 

Belton on Diana.belton@leccofe.org    07975 833209 and they will be included in 

the prayer list for four weeks.  If you have asked for a person to be included please 

keep us advised of their well-being and let us know if you would like them to remain 

on the prayer list.  

 

The funeral of Philip Carver, former Diocesan Director of Finance, will take place at 

the Cathedral on Monday 8 July at 1pm.   

 

Please keep in your prayers over the coming weeks The Very Revd Viv Faull, who 

was ordained Bishop this week, as she prepares to take up her post as Bishop of 

Bristol. 

 

Please pray for Kerry and Eric who will be baptised here on 8 July. 

 

Sunday mornings 
The Chapel of Christ the King will be available from 10am every Sunday for anyone 

wishing to spend time in silent prayer before the Eucharist service. 

 

Prayers 

mailto:Diana.belton@leccofe.org
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Are you being called to support our community and the work of the 

Cathedral in prayer? 
The prayer chain has been in existence for about 10 years. During that time many 

people have been supported through difficult times by your prayers. The group of 

people who do the praying has also changed over the years.  

 

The time has come I feel, for a variety of reasons to wind up the present prayer cell 

and re-launch this vital ministry. Its boundaries will be re-established and its aims 

broadened. I hope this will give it new life and much more scope to serve our 

community and visitors.  If you are already part of the prayer cell please get in touch 

with me to confirm you want to continue. This will not be assumed.   If you would 

like to join the group of prayers or would like a conversation please either speak with 

me or send me an email on the above address. 

 

Cathedral Pastoral Team     
Please contact Diana Belton on Diana.belton@leccofe.org    07975 833209 if you 

have any pastoral concerns. Pastoral visits to hospital, nursing and residential homes, 

and to people at home can be arranged for our congregation.   A group of 

commissioned lay people, working with the clergy, take Holy Communion out to 

those who are unwell or who are now unable to attend worship at the Cathedral.   

Please contact Celia Russell-Thorpe and Diana Belton to arrange this. 

 

Cancer Care Prayer Group 
The Cancer Care prayer group meets every Tuesday at 3pm to light candles and 

name people with or who have had cancer and have asked for our prayers. Everyone 

is welcome to attend. To add a relative or friend to the list, contact Sue Mason  

sue.mason4@btopenworld.com 

 

 

 

 
Monday 9 July 

08.30  Eucharist for the Diocese of Leicester 

13.00  Funeral of Philip Carver 

17.30  Evening Prayer 
 

Tuesday 10 July 

08.30  Morning Prayer 

13.00  Eucharist A Celebration of Wholeness and Healing 

17.30  Evening Prayer 

 

THIS WEEK AT A GLANCE 

mailto:Diana.belton@leccofe.org
mailto:sue.mason4@btopenworld.com
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Tuesday 10 July 

The Cathedral Music Department presents a Concert of Music for Choir and Organ at De 

Montfort Hall at 1930 – tickets via the website: 

http://www.demontforthall.co.uk/events/events.php/2018/1921/organ-recital-amp;-concert-

leicester-cathedral-choir/  
 

Wednesday 11 July 

08.30  Morning Prayer 

13.00  Eucharist for Peace and Justice 

17.30 Evening Prayer 
  

Thursday 12 July 

08.30  Morning Prayer 

13.00  Eucharist for the Unity of the Church 

17.30 Evening Prayer 

 

Friday 13 July 

08.30  Morning Prayer 

13.00  Eucharist Watching and Waiting 

17.30  Evening Prayer 

18.30  Suspended: The Migration and Refugee Crisis – see page 10 
 

Saturday 14 July 

08.30  Morning Prayer 

10.30 - Suspended: Creative Talent workshop 

12.30 

17.30  Choral Evensong sung by The Cantabile Choir, Jersey 

  Responses  Caldbeck (Set 2) 

Blessed are the pure in heart  Walford Davies  

Sumsion in G 

A New Song  MacMillan 

 

  

Confessions by 

appointments with the 

clergy 
 

http://www.demontforthall.co.uk/events/events.php/2018/1921/organ-recital-amp;-concert-leicester-cathedral-choir/
http://www.demontforthall.co.uk/events/events.php/2018/1921/organ-recital-amp;-concert-leicester-cathedral-choir/
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08.00  Eucharist  

10.30  Cathedral Eucharist sung by The Cantabile Choir, Jersey 

  Preacher  Rosie Woodall – Bishops Chaplain 

  Leighton in D 

O Lord, give thy Holy Spirit  Tallis 

Justorum animae  Byrd 

Paean  Leighton 

15.00 Choral Evensong sung by The Cantabile Choir 

 Responses  Caldbeck (Set 2)  

 Let my prayer be set forth before thee  Middleton 

Brewer in D 

Like as the hart  Howells 

Postlude in D  Stanford 
 

 

 
 

 

 

For details of when the Cathedral will be closed please visit our website at 

www.leicestercathedral.org.    

 

 

 

 

Summer Organ Festival 2018 

The organ festival returns this year with a series of concerts on Tuesday evenings in 

July and August at 7.30pm.  Each concert last approximately 70 minutes.  Each 

concert has large screen projection to see the organists’ hands and feet at work. 

 

17 July Richard Hills, London 

24 July Chris Ouvry-Johns, Leicester Cathedral 

31 July Andrew Kirk, St Mary Redcliffe, Bristol 

7 August David Cowen, Leicester Cathedral 

14 August David Saint, St Chad’s Cathedral, Birmingham 

21 August Christopher Allsop, Worcester Cathedral 

 

Bank Holiday Monday, 27 August, Simon Headley 

Please note this recital starts at 1pm.   

Cathedral Music 

SUNDAY 15 July 

Cathedral Closures 

Tickets (on the door) 

£7.50 

Students with NUS 

card £5 

Accompanied under 

16’s Free 

 

For Bank Holiday 

Monday: 

Admission free with 

retiring collection. 

http://www.leicestercathedral.org/
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Leicester Cathedral Old Choristers' Association 
The voluntary position of Secretary of the Association has become vacant and we are 

looking for someone to join the committee to take on this interesting role as from 1 

September. If anyone would like details of what the position entails, please do not 

hesitate to have a word with me, email me at lcoca.secretary@gmail.com  or  

 01509 880557.    

 

The duties do not include taking the minutes of the three meetings per year as there 

is a separate Minutes Secretary.  The Association maintains links between ex-

choristers and the Cathedral. It also strives "to advance the education of the public in 

the art and science of English cathedral music by supporting and furthering the 

provision of this music by organists, songmen and the boys and girls of the Cathedral 

Choir, thus helping to ensure that its tradition is maintained and developed as part of 

the Cathedral's worship and heritage".  It is recognised by HMRC as a charity for tax 

purposes.   Thank you.                      

Richard Belton, Treasurer and Acting Secretary 

 

Choir Farewells 
This morning’s service is the Cathedral Choir’s last before the summer break and, as 

always at this time of year, we say an official goodbye and thank-you to those who 

will be leaving the choir sometime between now and the start of university term in 

the autumn.  Michael Clarke joined the Cathedral Choir as a Young Songman in 

February 2017, having previously sung with the choir of St Andrew’s, Aylestone, both 

as a treble and on the back row. He very quickly settled into the Cantoris basses, 

where his warmth of tone in the lower registers has been a real bedrock for the 

sound of the choir as a whole. Michael is not only a gifted singer, but also an 

accomplished clarinettist, who recently got a distinction for his Grade Eight, the cost 

of his lessons having been supported in part by one of the scholarship that the 

Cathedral makes available to Young Songmen. He has a place at Nottingham 

University to study Electrical and Electronic Engineering and will sing as a Choral 

Scholar at St Mary’s Church in the city. 

 

Clarissa Wells first came to my attention when I accompanied her Grade Five singing 

exam just before Christmas 2013: I liked what I heard and, since there was space in 

the Senior Girls’ Choir at that time, invited her to join.  
  

mailto:lcoca.secretary@gmail.com
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We were fortunate that she decided to stay in Leicester for her degree and extend 

our warmest congratulations to her on having recently been awarded a B.A. in 

Education Studies with Upper Second Class honours from De Montfort University, 

her dissertation for which was supervised by our very own Motje Wolf. As well as 

having become a real leader among the Cantoris sopranos, Clarissa has been an 

important part of the social side of choir life and is referred to affectionately by some 

of the others as ‘Granny’, purely on account of her being a year or two their senior 

and therefore the other side of twenty.  Also leaving this term is Elizabeth Nattrass, 

to whom we made a presentation a couple of Sundays ago, as she moved down to 

Devon as soon as she finished her A-levels, as her parents have recently left the 

teaching profession to open a hotel there (I’m still waiting for the address, as we’ve 

yet to book our summer holiday). Then aged 12, Elizabeth was one of the oldest 

singers to join the choir through our ‘Sing for the King!’ campaign held in the spring 

of 2013 and, after just a term in the Junior Girls’ Choir, moved up to the Senior Girls’ 

Choir the following summer, where she’s been a mainstay of the first soprano line 

ever since, particularly over the past year. Like Clarissa, she’s sung some memorable 

solos, including the Pie Jesu from the Fauré Requiem in 2016. Elizabeth is taking a gap-

year, during which she’ll be working at a Catholic Youth Retreat Centre in 

Derbyshire, and hopes thereafter to study Architecture in Lincoln.  Clarissa, Michael, 

Elizabeth, thank you for all that you have given to the musical life of Leicester 

Cathedral during your time in the choir.  

 

We wish you all the very best for the exciting future that lies ahead and you go with 

our love and prayers. It is also appropriate at this point to express, on behalf of the 

Cathedral community, our heartfelt thanks to the families of these and indeed all our 

singers for the support they have given, and continue to give, to the choir. Without 

the (grand-)parental taxi service, there would be no singers and without singers, 

there would be no choir. Thank you for all that you do; it really isn’t taken for 

granted. 

 

Farewell Julie Tyler 

Our final goodbye is somewhat overdue, since Julie Tyler actually left us in the spring 

as part of the restructuring of the Cathedral admin team. Julie first joined us as the 

Administrator for the Chorister Outreach Programme, which started under my 

predecessor Jonathan Gregory, and became Music Department Administrator when 

the successor to that programme, DioSing!, was set up in 2012. There’s so much that 

she’s been involved with since then that it’s difficult to know where to start, but 

perhaps exemplary for diligence with which she fulfilled all the different tasks I threw 

her way is the painstaking annual round of phone calls to local primary schools each 

spring to arrange my recruitment visits, without which the Cathedral Choirs would 

not have half as many members as they do today.  
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This is the first occasion since Julie left when all the different groups of the Cathedral 

Choirs have been in attendance and we didn’t want anyone to miss out on extending 

our thanks to her for all that she’s done. 

 

 

 

 

Journey in Faith 
From the recent Bishop’s Conversations, the ordinations season, Partnership for 

Missional Church, our strategic planning and most importantly through conversations, 

the question of how is God calling us, collectively and as individuals is constantly in 

the air. And so it should be!  

 

At this forthcoming time of year, when many transition in life, from or to school, 

college or University, new opportunities emerge and lives will settle into routines 

following the summer holiday, and as many plan their autumn and winter activities, 

here is a question for you to consider. How is God calling you to explore your faith 

and deepen your discipleship? 

 

The Journey in Faith course is a year-long evening course. It stands alone, but is also a 

great entry point into exploring where God may be leading you further, whoever you 

are and whatever your age and circumstance. Term 1 is about exploring faith, term 2 

about God’s call and our response and term 3 about the development of Christian 

doctrine. There is study material with some written assignments if you so wish. 

Various members of our congregation have done the course – how about giving it a 

go? 

 

You will find leaflets in the cathedral.  Please do talk to Alison Adams if you are 

interested in this. 

 

Wedding Motje Wolf and Tim Lee 
We are getting married on 1 September here at St Martin's.  We both have small 

families far away on the Isle of Wight and in Germany and will never fill this church.  

The Cathedral congregation has been part of our family here in Leicester for many 

years and we would be delighted if you celebrated this special day with us. There will 

be a Service at 11am followed by a reception afterwards to which you all are warmly 

invited. If you feel like you might want to donate a cake for the occasion (just a 

normal cake, not a wedding cake!), please contact Esther Arens 

(esther.arens@gmx.de ).  There is no RSVP, please just come. We are looking 

forward to seeing you and lots of hats - it's a wedding! 

Cathedral Community 

mailto:esther.arens@gmx.de
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Cathedral Walking Group – 2018 Season of Visits 
The next visit and walk of the Cathedral Walking Group will be on Saturday 4 August 

2018 when we will be visiting St Michael’s church at Eastwell where the 

Churchwarden has kindly offered to provide lunch.  If you would like to join the 

Cathedral Walking group on this walk and visit please book in with Jim Whait, email: 

jhwhait@outlook.com  or  0116 235 9332.  As usual our day is in three parts, 

Lunch, Visit and Walk.  We will arrive at St Michael’s in time for lunch at 12.30pm 

and after lunch we will look around the church which will be introduced to us by the 

churchwarden. After our visit we will then enjoy a short walk around local footpaths 

lasting about 1½ hours 

 

The future programme will include: 

 1 September 2018 - Markfield 

 6 October 2018 - Exton 

 

Further information regarding the Cathedral Walks can be obtained from Mick 

McQuade, email: mick.mcquade@ntlworld.com , text: 07879675767 or  0116 231 

3298. 

 

Coffee Rota 
Tea and Coffee is an important feature to our Sunday worship.  Many of us 

appreciate the time to catch up with one another, to have purposeful conversations 

and to talk about God.  This is a vital ministry to the Church. It is also important to 

making new people feel welcome and included in our community.  Can you help 

volunteer?  Do you think you could help serve refreshments on Sundays after 

services? You will be supported by a good team and you will be trained responsibly in 

what you should be doing.  Please prayerfully consider if you can help us, see Nathan 

Morley for more details. 

 

Community Committee future events: 
• Community Quiz Night: 31 August 2018, Cathedral   

• Community Meal: 26 October 2018, Cathedral 

• Day Time Retreat: 24 November 2018, Christ the King, Beaumont Leys, with 

Rev Clive Watts 

• Community Craft Gathering: 1 December 2018.  Old Song School 

 

As the chair of the Community Committee, I am proud of the rich programme we 

have put together for this year’s events and activities.   We look to build on this 

achievement in the future. We will continually aspire to organise additional events to 

enrich our programme. 

mailto:jhwhait@outlook.com
mailto:mick.mcquade@ntlworld.com
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Cathedral Community Committee 

The committee have a number of events happening this year and are starting to plan 

for 2019.  We have space for 2 more people to join our committee for 1 year and 

you would be most welcome to join us.  Please pray about this as God may help you 

decide to join us.   As ever, Community Committee looks to maintain a missional 

context into our Christian action.   We are a group of lay people who are willing to 

work with the clergy to support this great community.    

 

We would like to help this community to glow and blossom, to stand out from other 

Cathedrals.  If you are considering standing for election in the AGM, you will need to 

be on the Cathedral Community Roll - joining is simple and you could be elected by 

the congregation.  If you would like to talk about joining, contact me on 

neill.addison@outlook.com  

 

Cathedral Community Craft Circle 
Please join us every Thursday, from 2.00pm – 4.00pm, for Cathedral Community  

Craft Circle in the White Rose Café, St Martins House. This is a social and informal 

gathering where you can bring along your knitting, crocheting, or any alternative art 

materials that you are working on.   All welcome!  

 

Your Belongings 
Please do make sure to keep an eye on your belongings during your visit to the 

Cathedral. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Active Christian volunteers to work with children  

We are looking for active Christians over 18 years old to help run children’s 

Christian activities on the beach and in age groups for one or two weeks between 5-

17 August Accommodation and food will be provided.  You must hold a current DBS 

certificate or be willing to be DBS checked.   

Cathedral & Diocesan Notices 

 

Cathedral Mothers’ Union  
 

The next Cathedral Mothers’ Union meeting will be held on Tuesday 4 

September at 2pm in the Cathedral.  For further info contact Christine Lee 

on  0116 263 0959.  

 

mailto:neill.addison@outlook.com
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Sutton on Sea is a great, small seaside town with a family feel; the team consists of 

around 25 people with ages ranging from 16-70.  Team members are each assigned to 

a small group of children to work with them, get to know them and help them 

understand more about God.  We have a lot of fun, play volleyball, as well as working 

hard on the beautiful, sandy beach in Sutton and supporting local churches too. Apply 

on the website at http://www.scriptureunion.org.uk/3721985.id   
 

Inclusive Church Annual General Meeting and Lecture  
Wednesday 25 July 6.45pm 

Doors open 6.15pm following Evening Prayer 

 

This is the national meeting and annual lecture.  It will be given 

by Ruth Hunt, Chief Executive of Stonewall.    

 

She was appointed in August 2014 and has successfully led the development of 

Stonewall’s ground breaking policy, campaigns and research outputs, including its 

work to tackle homophobic bullying in schools, effective interventions to improve the 

health of lesbian, gay and bisexual people and Stonewall’s acclaimed leadership 

development programmes.  Ruth attended St. Hilda’s College, Oxford where she 

studied English and was elected President of Oxford Student Union. Prior to 

Stonewall, she worked at the Equality Challenge Unit where she led work advising 

Higher Education Institutions on sexual orientation and gender identity equality.   In 

2015, Ruth was voted the third most influential LGBT person in Britain in the 

Independent’s Rainbow List.  Free places may be booked via Eventbrite 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/inclusive-church-agm-and-annual-lecture-2018-tickets-

45335084458  or via www.inclusive-church.org    

 

Suspended 
We are delighted that Arabella Dorman’s Suspended has found a home among us 

until 28 August. 

 

The Migration and Refugee Crisis – Friday 13 July 

A panel of academics from the University of Leicester will discuss artistic and civil 

society responses to the migration crisis and what needs to be done to develop more 

humane responses.  Register for free at https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/the-

migration-and-refugee-crisis-tickets-47208381540?aff=ehomecard  

 

  

http://www.scriptureunion.org.uk/3721985.id
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/inclusive-church-agm-and-annual-lecture-2018-tickets-45335084458
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/inclusive-church-agm-and-annual-lecture-2018-tickets-45335084458
http://www.inclusive-church.org/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/the-migration-and-refugee-crisis-tickets-47208381540?aff=ehomecard
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/the-migration-and-refugee-crisis-tickets-47208381540?aff=ehomecard
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Christian Resources Bookshop 

While Suspended is being hosted in the cathedral, Christian Resources Bookshop will 

be stocking the following books: 

 

 Cast Away: Stories of Survival from Europe’s Refugee Crisis  

 The New Odyssey: The Story of Europe’s Refugee Crisis  

 Refugee Stories: Seven Personal Journeys Behind the Headlines  

 Strangers in the Kingdom: Ministering to Refugees, Migrants, and the Stateless  

 Who is my Neighbour? The Global and Personal Challenge  

 

     
 

Festival of Archaeology and History 

14-29 July 2018 
We are offering special daily tours on selected dates between 14-28 July. 

 

Richard III Tours - 11.15am and 2pm 

King Richard III, the last English king to die in battle, was reinterred in the Cathedral 

in 2015.  During our 30 minute tour, visitors will explore the history of Richard III 

and be given an introduction to the Tomb, the Pall, The Books of Hours and the 

Redemption Windows in St Katharine’s Chapel. 

 

World War One Tours – 12noon and 3pm 

Marking the centenary of the end of the First World War, we are offering a limited 

run of special tours discovering the unique impact that the War had on both 

Leicester and St Martin’s Church, and the role played by the Leicestershire Regiment.  

The tour will include an exploration of the Regimental Chapel, the Golden Book, and 

the Great East Window in the Chapel of Christ the King.  Tickets for the above tours 

are £3.50 per person and include a free guidebook.  Book your place on 

www.eventbrite.co.uk – search “Leicester Cathedral”.  Tickets also available on the 

door. 

 

http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/
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Women in Faith 
The Leicester Council of Faiths would like to invite you to a unique 

event titled 'Women in my Faith' on Monday 9 July at 6.30pm at Neve 

Shalom Synagogue, 24 Avenue Road, Leicester, LE2 3EA.  The evening 

will include presentations from keynote speakers from the various 

faith communities of Leicestershire.  Hear from inspiring members of 

faith communities and learn about the status and impact of Women 

from Faith communities. This is free event and is open to all who 

confirm their attendance by sending an email to 

info@leicestercounciloffaiths.org.uk  or sending a text to 07956119044. 

 

Foodbank donations 

The local foodbank is in need of donations. A particular need is for boxes of UHT 

milk. Please could you donate any of the following tinned vegetables, tinned meat, 

tinned sweetcorn, tinned carrots, tea, coffee, sugar, rice, nappies, and female sanitary 

products.  Please bring donations on a Sunday and place in the box by the door. Or 

during the week, please give to the welcomers or verger on duty.    Thank you. 

Ann Reddecliffe 
  

mailto:info@leicestercounciloffaiths.org.uk
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Project Director’s update 
 

After the Fox, the Tiger 
The Tiger has now joined the Fox in place up at high level on 

the south-west face of the cathedral, behind the hoardings.   

 

We now expect these to be removed from week beginning 

23 July, and we will all be able to see not only those two 

great new characters, but also the full extent of stonework 

repairs carried out since we started on site last January. 

 

What about the main Project? 
We continue to press on through this crucial Development 

phase with architects and allied disciplines working on design 

and our fund-raising team doing what they do.  We recently submitted further plans 

to CFCE for Advice at their forthcoming meeting to be held on 19 July.   If all goes 

well, we then have a deadline of the end of August to finalise plans for both them and 

the local authority, asking for formal planning consent.  

 

Back at the end of 2016 myself and Lynette Maple, then senior warden, asked you, 

the congregation for some indication of financial commitment to the project before 

we first went to the Heritage Lottery Fund to seek their support, and were very 

grateful for the response at the time, which I know helped impress the HLF Trustees 

as they set us on our way.  As we prepare to go back to HLF for our full round two 

approval at the end of the year, we’d like to invite you once more to indicate to us 

whatever financial support is possible for you.   More of that on Sunday 15 July. 

 

Pete Hobson 

pete.hobson@leccofe.org    

 0116 261 5363 

6 July 2018 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Leicester Cathedral Revealed 

mailto:pete.hobson@leccofe.org
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Safeguarding – children, young people and vulnerable adults 
Leicester Cathedral is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 

children and vulnerable adults.   

 

The Independent Persons whom children, youth workers and volunteers may talk to 

if they wish about any concerns are Glenda Barratt and John Freeman. They may 

be contacted via the Cathedral office on 0116 261 5373.  

 

Our Safeguarding Co-ordinator is Linda Green and Vulnerable Adults Co-ordinator 

is Kathleen Rowberry.  Both can be contacted via the Cathedral Admin Office c/o 

0116 261 5200. Any of our duty clergy will also be pleased to speak with you about 

any of these matters.   

 

A copy of Leicester Cathedral’s Safeguarding Policy for Children and our Vulnerable 

Adult’s Policy is available on request through the Cathedral office. 

 

Useful helplines:   

Childline  0800 1111    

Elder Abuse  0808 808 8141   

Domestic Violence  0808 2000 247 

 

Toilets and Ancillary Rooms 
These spaces are accessed via the door in St Dunstan’s Chapel only via the assistance 

of one of our staff or authorised volunteers. During ‘normal office hours’ and at 

other times, our public toilets are available in St Martins House. During Sunday 

services, toilets are usually available in St Martins House. Please ask our staff, wardens 

or stewards for assistance.  Children using any facilities in our backstage areas must 

always be accompanied by an authorised adult. 

 

Hearing Loop System 
We can provide you with an individual pack for the service that will 

enable your hearing aid to pick up sound from our PA system. Please ask 

a steward for more details. 

 

 

 

 

Domestic notices 
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New Street Car Park 
The New Street car park (a facility managed by our partners at St Martins House) has 

now reopened following resurfacing. At present, parking on Monday to Friday is 

restricted to permit holders only, but on Saturdays and Sundays it is open from 7am 

to 6pm at the following rates:   
  

Saturdays – arrive before midday £5, arrive after midday £3. 

Sunday – £3 all day.  Please pay the attendant.   
 

Parking is subject to space being available and all vehicles are left at the owner’s risk. 

The gates will be locked at 6pm each day.   

 

Please note there will be restricted access to the New Street Car Park on Sunday 12 

August, this is due to a large event taking place in Cathedral Gardens between 11am – 

4pm.   

 

Access to New Street 
The City Council have been busy upgrading the Greyfriars area south of the 

Cathedral.  The final phase of the works on New Street aims to be completed by 

October 2018.   Vehicular access will be restricted during this time, and if you need 

access for parking you will need to enter from Peacock Lane.   The Council will be 

operating the street in a two-way direction assisted by Traffic Marshalls during the 

working day. 

 

Notices 

Any information which you would like to be included in the weekly notice sheet should reach Gillian Aird no later 

than 9.00am on Wednesday morning.  Email: gillian.aird@LecCofE.org or  0116 261 5373. 
 

Cathedral Clergy 
The Very Reverend David Monteith   Dean of Leicester 

The Reverend Canon Alison Adams   Canon Pastor and Sub-Dean 

The Reverend Canon Dr Johannes Arens  Canon Precentor 

The Reverend Canon Karen Rooms   Canon Missioner and City Centre Transition Priest 

The Reverend Pete Hobson    Leicester Cathedral Revealed Project Director 
 

St Martins House, 7 Peacock Lane, LE1 5PZ. 
 

Donations by Text 

You can now make a donation by text directly to the Cathedral. Text PLATE to 70191 to 

give £10, to 70970 to give £5 or to 70313 to give £3. Thank you! Did you know it costs over 

£2,400 a day to keep Leicester Cathedral open and free to all? Please give what you can. 

Donations will be processed by the Leicester Cathedral Charitable Trust and then transferred to 
Leicester Cathedral.  

 


